
 
 
 

 

 
              

 
 
Grosseto, 19/08/2018 
 
Mr. Olivier Bovyn  
Class President  
International Formula 18 Class Association 
obovyn@F18-international.org 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Dear Members of the International Formula 18 Class Association, 
Dear Mr. President Olivier Bovyn, 
I am very sorry to inform you that Compagnia della Vela Grosseto will not be able to host the 2019 F18 
World Championship. I had to regrettably take this decision because the Municipality of our city has not 
done yet the appropriate steps to proceed with the organization of such event, and we do not believe they 
will do it in reasonable time.  
Compagnia della Vela Grosseto is working hard with Andrea Leonardi (Federazione Italiana Vela  II-Zona 
president) to find an alternative venue in Tuscany. In this way, the F18 sailors who have already booked 
the transport of their boats to Italy will have no inconvenience and will keep their reservations.  
I thank the president Andrea Leonardi, who read us in copy, for the availability and the help he is giving to 
us.  
We will keep you informed about any further update.  

  
 

 
 
 

Yours sincerely,  
Luigi Sardella 
Club President   
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